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August has been a very nice month, with several days of sun and nice temperatures.  
The lake has warmed up to a swimmable temperature for the more heartier folks and 
the pool has seen quite a bit of use as well.  The Social Committee has kept everyone 
well fed and they still have a few more tricks up their sleeves! 

 

First, a few reminders from the Board...................  

• Minor children, even when accompanied by an owner, are not allowed to use the 
clubhouse facilities, which include playing billiards. 

• Any and all modifications of any sort done to an owners' property needs to be 
approved by the Architecture Committee.   

• Dennis spent a fair amount of time hosing off the pool deck last week because 
someone threw several handfuls of rocks onto the deck and into the pool.  Jim 
Dixon was a good sport and actually dove to the bottom of the pool to retrieve 
several rocks which would have eventually made their way into the filtration 
system if they hadn't been scooped out.  A fair guess is that someone's guest 
children are responsible for this, thus the need for all children to be accompanied 
while off the owner's property. 

• Please do not park your vehicle or allow your guests to park their vehicles on 
other people's lots, even the undeveloped lots, unless you have received 
permission from the owner to do so.  If you have received permission, it would be 
a good practice to notify a Board member that you have permission, or better yet, 



have the owner notify (via email) a Board member that they have granted 
permission. 

• The little green turtles are a great reminder that the speed limit is 10 MPH.  
Please be sure you are adhering to the speed limit at all times, especially when 
traveling downhill on the back stretch. 

• Boats are only allowed to be parked for maintenance purposes for 24 hours. 

• Children must be escorted by an adult when they are off an owner's property.  
Kids are not allowed to ride their bicycles, skateboard, roller skate, etc around 
the park unless they are accompanied by an adult. 

• If you would like to correspond with a board member via email, please address 
your email to: vdlboard@hotmail.com.  Each board member will receive the 
message and it won't clog up personal/work email inboxes. 

 

Got technical skills?????    

We have an opening for a web master to manage the VDL website.  With just a little 
technical ability, you can post newsletters, photos, documents, etc on the VDL website.  
If you are interested in volunteering for this important position, please notify a board 
member. 

Got an extra garbage can to donate??    

The garbage can in the laundry room is a little on the small side, thus gets filled up 
quickly, even when laundry-only related garbage is placed in it.  If you have a larger 
garbage can that you would be willing to donate to the laundry room, it would be much 
appreciated!  If not, perhaps the Board would be willing to purchase one.  And, as a 



reminder, please only place laundry-facility related garbage in the can.  Do not fill it with 
food items or anything else that would fill it up quickly or stink up the room! 

 

Pinky-Nails review...........................  

Are you in need of a manicure or pedicure and don't want to pay the Campbell's Resort 
rates?  Pinky-Nails, located in downtown Chelan may be the answer for you.  Cindy 
Sneesby and I tried them out two weeks ago.  We walked in without appointments and 
were serviced almost immediately.  Pinky-Nails has five pedicure massage chairs and 
two nail stations.  They are looking at adding additional chairs and an additional nail 
station for their busier times.  A pedicure costs $24 and you get a little calf massage as 
well.  I found the staff to be friendly and the salon clean.  It is in a handy location, with 
plenty of parking.  Pinky-Nails is located at 113B N. Sanders, Chelan and their phone 
number is 509-682-0502.  They are open Monday-Friday until 7pm and Saturday from 
9am-5pm. 

Duane presents the Social Committee Events...................  

The social Committee has a nice variety of events planned for the rest of the year.  
On Saturday August 28th we invite all of you who are here that weekend to bring your 
favorite dessert for a Dessert Social. We will twist Bob's arm so we will have soft serve 
ice cream to go along with all the wonderful desserts. The time will be 7:00 p.m. 
  
September starts out with a BBQ salmon potluck on Thursday September 2nd @ 6:30 
pm. The Pedersen's are providing the salmon that  Ronald caught in Alaska for all of us. 
What a special treat.  The rest of us can help by bringing side dishes. A sign-up sheet  
will be posted in the clubhouse for the side dishes needed.  
 



There will be a Blueberry Pancake Breakfast on Saturday September 4th from 8:00 am 
till 9:30 am. This is Labor Day weekend so we are geared up for a large crowd so feel 
free to bring those who are staying with you that weekend. $3.00 to cover costs. 
 
On  Saturday September 18th we are having a special Italian Spaghetti Dinner. This will 
include Spaghetti and Meatballs; hot garlic bread; fresh green salad and brownies for 
dessert. If you have a favorite beverage bring it along. There is a $4.00 fee to cover 
costs. 

 
Hope to see you all there! 

Speaking of food, a restaurant review......................  

A group of us went to Tin Lilly's in downtown Chelan (on Woodin Ave, just across from 
the pool store).  The place starts to fill up at 6:00pm and is generally full by 6:30 on 
Saturdays, so if you have a large party, plan on arriving for an early dinner about 5:45, 
because no reservations are accepted. 

We found the menu to be expansive, with many choices from burgers, to ribs, salads, 
pasta, fish and a large assortment of appetizers.  They have a great happy hour and fun 
bar area, with several large screen televisions, playing a variety of sporting events.   

They have inside and outside seating and we found the back patio to be quite 
comfortable.  Their prices are very reasonable, with burgers in the $8.50 range, a full 
rack of ribs $24, and salads from $4-$14.  You get plenty of food and I can vouch for the 
chocolate cake, even though Anna only let me have 2 bites of hers! 

 

That's about it for now.  I hope you all have a nice and peaceful Labor Day weekend. 

----LeslieLeslieLeslieLeslie    


